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From the Minister:
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It was during a recent crowded meeting at Cockenzie House Nursing Home, whilst medical, nursing and care staff were giving their opinion that officials had by their conduct and actions over the past eight months succeeded in turning a happy and contented Home into a place where residents, relatives and staff were suffering extreme levels of stress and anxiety, a nurse came down to inform us that an elderly resident had just died. Several days earlier it had been reported that after adamantly stating his refusal to be moved from Cockenzie House, the man had simply “turned his face to the wall.”  How ironic and sad that he should die whilst a meeting to discuss the future impact on himself and his fellow residents of the threat to the Home’s future was taking place downstairs, eloquent and poignant testimony to the truth of what those of us who know the residents best have been warning for a long time, that any threat to remove vulnerable elderly people from their ‘home’ would be detrimental to their         .              
health and well-being. Many of us have been asking of those entrusted with power to do things: “How can such inhumane madness be allowed in a civilised country?”  

Will the death of that elderly man make a difference to the way those in authority make their decisions? Let us hope so. Certainly, those who have attended recent meetings for relatives, staff and supporters at Cockenzie House have commented on the compassion and love that has shone through all that has been said. How we wished that those elected to represent us who have the power to make a difference had been there to see and hear for themselves what we have seen and heard over these past difficult months. Sadly, they have chosen to stay away. We are now left wondering what we can do to convince them to make the right decision? 
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Holy Week will soon be upon us, starting with Palm Sunday and      .

continuing with other special services during the week leading up to Good Friday, the day when another Man died for all the people. Did that death make a difference? Whilst others might wonder, Christians believe it did and still does. It is why the Church exists – to bear witness by our example to the Love and Life of God revealed in the death and resurrection of Jesus. To give the world a reason for hope. 

Whilst some might choose to stay away from our Easter commemorations and others turn their backs to what is happening in the world, few can deny that we need the main themes of the Christian message still… 

Love 


Life


Hope
Who would not wish these for themselves and for the world?        What can we do to convince them to make the right decision?           



BOB
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Sunday:  Gracious God we thank you for the riches of your grace for your unwearied seeking and striving in every age and place to offer men Jesus, the bread of life and the giver of life.  We thank you Heavenly Father for Jesus who died that we might live.   Help us at this Easter time to look up and see Jesus only as our Saviour and our Lord.   Amen.
Monday:  As we go through the week let us pray through the news we hear and read.  Pray for the many situations around the world where there is war, disease and injustice.   Remember all the organisations like Christian Aid and Tear Fund who need our prayers and financial help to enable them to meet the needs of so much suffering.

Tuesday: Let us remember in our prayers the “Imagining the Bible” studies being held on Tuesday evenings.   Give thanks for the numbers coming and pray that more may be encouraged to come along.
Wednesday:  Thank God for the work done by the ladies who lead the Welcome Wednesday lunches, coffee and chat and family prayer times.  Pray for those who come along and enjoy the time of fellowship together.



Prayer Diary
Thursday:  As the A.G.M. approaches pray for our Minister and office bearers as they look over the past year and deal with planning spiritual and financial matters for the year ahead.
Friday:  Pray for our community in which we live.   Give thanks for our friends and neighbours and all that is good going on.    Bring before God any who are ill and going through difficult times.  Pray for the young folks in our community becoming involved in the misuse of alcohol and drugs and destructive behaviour.   Pray that they may reject this way of life and pursue new positive interests and goals.
Saturday:  As we look forward to Sunday thank God for the freedom we have to meet together in Sunday worship, and remember our brothers and sisters in other countries who do not have this opportunity.  Pray that we may be open and receptive to listen to what God has to say to us.  Give thanks for the loyalty and efforts of the choir and organist who so faithfully lead the singing Sunday by Sunday.








Services and Meetings
Sunday 

10:15 a.m. All-age Family Worship (in Hall) 

Followed by Sunday School & Rock Club Groups
11.00 a.m.     Morning Worship (with Crèche) 
6:15 p.m.
Evening Worship 
7:30 p.m.
Rock Solid Club (every 2nd week)

Monday  

7:15 p.m.
The Guild (Oct - March)

Tuesday 

7.30 p.m.
Emmaus 



(As advertised)


Wednesday  

Welcome Wednesday 

10a.m – 12noon Coffee Time (1st)

12-2p.m. 
   Chalmers Lunches (3rd)

10 - 11a.m.
   Prayer Time (last)
5:15 p.m.
   1st Port Seton Rainbows (Sept. - June)

6:30 p.m.
   Boys Brigade – 


   Anchor boys and Junior Section

7:45 p.m.
   Company Section (Sept. - June)
8.00p.m.
   Badminton Group
Thursday     

5:00 p.m.
   Rainbows}
6:30 p.m.
   Brownies } (Sept. - June)

Saturday      

7.30 – 9a.m
  Prayer Breakfast (last of month)    

6:30 – 7:45 p.m Youth Club for 8-10 yr olds

8.00 – 9:15 p.m Youth Club for 11yrs + 



(Meets every 2nd week)

OUR WORSHIP – Special dates to note


MINISTER	SESSION CLERK   			CLERK TO DEACONS COURT


Rev. Robert L Glover 			Mr John Murdoch    			Mr Ian Bulloch


Tel: 812481				Tel: 812469 				Tel: 852717


TREASURER				 ACCESS to the HALL contact		BEADLE


Mrs Janet Farquhar 			Mr Tom Donaldson			Mr Duncan Morgan


Tel: 811863				Tel: 812023				Tel: 812071


FLOWER CONVENER		ORGANIST		 		PRAYER SECRETARY	


Miss Mary Clements			Mrs Pamela Zenati 			Mrs Alice Hood


Tel:  812241 				Tel: 813641 				Tel: 812191


			�    Please recycle this newsletter and care for the earth as God intended 


SC004630 Cockenzie and Port Seton: Chalmers Memorial Parish Church 'Scottish Charity'.











	


			


			


				    








					    








				       


			        


				        








We welcome contributions to the Church Newsletter. Please note however that these may be edited, summarised or omitted by the minister and editor, as circumstances require. Letters of general thanks and acknowledgement for Church flowers will be posted on the notice board in the Church Hall.





EDITOR'S   NOTE


Thanks to all who have contributed to this issue of the Church Newsletter. 


The next issue will be available on 


Sunday 13th April 


Articles for this edition should be with me by 


Sunday 30th March 2008


If you would like to E-Mail news you can contact me on: � HYPERLINK "mailto:chalmerschurch@btopenworld.com" ��chalmerschurch@btopenworld.com� or by phone on 819471


Sheila Bulloch








Congregational Accounts and A.G.M


Due to changes in the layout of the annual accounts, and to save costs, copies will not be handed out as previously.  However copies will be available for inspection at the back of the church, and in the Hall. The financial results will be shown on screen at the A.G.M on Sunday 16th March after the 11am service. There will be a light lunch served after the A.G.M in the Church Hall. Should anyone require a hard copy of the accounts, please speak to Janet Farquhar. 





ELECTION OF DEACONS


This year up to five Deacons can be elected to serve for up to three years.  If you wish to nominate a person at the Annual Business Meeting please discuss it with them beforehand and it would be preferable if that person could also attend.                                                PLEASE DO NOT NOMINATE ANYONE WITHOUT THEIR KNOWLEDGE AS THEY MAY NOT WANT TO SERVE AS A DEACON.

















Use Your Imagination! – Bible Study with a Difference.


A group has recently met weekly to study the stories of the Bible in a way new to most of us. However ‘imagining the Bible’ as a form of prayer is far from new.  In the 1100s, the Abbot Aelred of Rievaulx wrote a book for his sister giving her models of imaginative meditation for many Gospel stories.  “The aim of such prayer, as of friendship that he values so highly, is to bring the Christian into unity of spirit with Christ.” His sister lived a solitary life so it is not necessary to use this form of prayer in a group. The programme for our meetings follows so that those unable to attend for whatever reason can join in the experience.       .





MINISTER 


Rev. Robert L Glover, Braemar Villa, 2 Links Road, Port Seton Tel: 812481


E-mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:rlglover@btinternet.com" ��rlglover@btinternet.com�


(Please respect Monday as the Minister’s day off)





Praying the Bible – feeling part of the scene brings us closer to Jesus thus closer to God. The two way relationship is prayer.  God will communicate with us and we communicate with Him. Imagination is especially suited to the Gospel stories.	 


Relax and try to blank out trivialities and worries.


Read the passage slowly.


Sit quietly either with eyes closed or perhaps looking at the flickering light of a candle.


Re-read the story imaging the scene unfolding. Do not worry if you do not read the whole story, stop when a scene holds you.


See how it seems most natural for you to enter the scene; as one of the characters or a bystander, in 21st century or 1st century clothes.


What is the atmosphere around you?


Are there smells?  Sounds?


What are the people around you doing: what are their expressions: what are they saying to each other: what are they saying to you?


What would you like to say to them?


How do you feel in the scene, are you in the middle of what is going on, are you on the outskirts?


Do you feel drawn to speak to Jesus? Is he looking at you? How do you see him in the scene?


Do you identify with some of the characters/crowd?


REFLECT.


Look back on the feelings you had. Do they reflect your relationship with Jesus/God with your family, friends? Pray about what you feel. There is no right or wrong way in how you do this/how you feel. This is your prayer and only you can answer the questions. Perhaps you feel nothing at all – take this to Jesus in your prayer and think about this in the days ahead.


READINGS USED BY THE GROUP


Mark 2 1-13		Healing of the sick - Forgiveness of sins. - Relief of paralysis (does anything paralyse us and stop 			us living a full life?)


Mark 4: 35-41		Stilling of the storm - Stilling of our fears?


Mark 2: 13-17		Calling of Matthew - Jesus mixing with those deemed sinners - Enjoying time with Jesus.


John 12: 1-11		The anointing of Jesus feet - Think of the love of Mary for Jesus. Can you feel this?


			Compare that with the attitude of Judas and the priests - Where do you stand in the story?




















Thanks


Maggie Ross would like to thank everyone for the flowers she received on the death of her sister-in-law Elsie, they were much appreciated.





Margaret Horne would like to thank everyone for the lovely flowers and cards received during her recent illness.














IMAGINING THE BIBLE











MINISTER


Rev. Robert L Glover


Braemar Villa


2 Links Road


Port Seton


Tel: 812481


e-mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:rlglover@btinternet.com" ��rlglover@btinternet.com�


(Please respect Monday


 as the Minister’s day off)





Sunday 30th March - Rev Bob GLOVER


10.15 a.m. All-Age Worship


11.00 a.m. Traditional Worship


5.00 p.m. Short Service at Cockenzie House


6.15 p.m. Evening Worship





Sundays 6th, 13th, 20th April - Rev Bob GLOVER


10.15 a.m. All-Age Worship


11.00 a.m. Traditional Worship


6.15 p.m. Evening Worship





Sunday 27th April - Rev Bob GLOVER


DAY of COMMITMENT


10.15 a.m. All-Age Worship


11.00 a.m. SACRAMENT of HOLY COMMUNION


6.15 p.m. Admission of NEW MEMBERS on Profession of Faith, followed by HOLY COMMUNION
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Easter Breakfast


The Easter Breakfast will be held as usual on Easter Sunday, 23rd March, at 10.00 am. Donations for the breakfast will be gratefully received. A list of requirements is on the notice board outside the kitchen. If you can donate anything for the breakfast or help with serving and/or clearing up afterwards please add your offers to the list.


 





BAPTISM


On 27th January, 


	Poppy Louise HENDERSON, 


				7 Rowanhill Close





FUNERALS


On 29th January, 


	          Patrick DUNLOP, Cockenzie House 





On 30th January, 


	        Mrs Ethel COMBE, Cockenzie House 





On 31st January, 


        John (‘Jack’) Beath JARRON, 6 Fishers Road





On 1st February, 


		    Rab BAILLIE, Cockenzie House 


			        (formerly Fishers Rd)





On 28th February,


	          Mrs Euphemia (‘Phemia’) BOOTH, 				       6 Winton Court











Christian Aid – Events for your diary


The annual FORTH BRIDGE CROSS will take place on Saturday 26th April between 2 – 6p.m. Sponsor forms are available now from Eleanor Willins (812616)





The door to door collections will take place during the week 11th – 17th May. If you can help in anyway please speak to Eleanor. 





Sunday 16th March (Palm Sunday)


				Rev Bob GLOVER


10.15 a.m. All-Age Worship


11.00 a.m. Traditional Worship. Followed by 				     Congregational AGM & Lunch


  6.15 p.m. Evening Worship


			       


Maundy Thursday 20th March


7.30 pm United Communion Service in 


					Methodist Church


Good Friday 21st March


2-3 p.m. ‘At the Cross’ (Silent Meditation) 


			        Chalmers Memorial Church


7.30 p.m. United Service in Old Parish Church





Easter Sunday 23rd March - Rev Bob GLOVER


10.00 a.m. Easter Breakfast with the Sunday School


11.00 a.m. Family Worship


  6.15 p.m. Easter Music and Meditation 


























        








BADMINTON GROUP 


This has proved very successful so far - 


Why not come along for a fun time!


WEDNESDAYS  


in the Church Hall at 8p.m.








For God so loved the world that he gave his one and only Son, that whoever believes in him shall not perish but have eternal life. 						                John 3 v. 16.











Easter Daffodils


Why not come and help us pick daffodils to decorate the Church for Easter Sunday. On Saturday 22nd March, please meet at the Church Hall 10.00am. More details from Mary Clements (812241)





The next meeting of the Candle Coffee Club will be on Thursday 20th March


Meeting at 10a.m. in Longniddry Inn.


With ‘Mission Aviation Fellowship’


All Welcome








